
Catterick Parish Council 
 

Clerk:  Diane Kirkham, Limekiln Farm, East Appleton, Richmond, DL10 7QE 
Tel: 01748 811367   email: catterickpc.dsk@gmail.com 

 
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Monday 2nd October 2023 
Present: Cllr Campbell, Cllr Bhatti, Cllr Ryan, Cllr Les 
 
Clerk    

1. Apologises for absence. 

Cllrs Claypole, Oselton & Wyrill. Major Graham & PCSO Smith 

2. Open forum. 

No members of the public attended. 

3.1 Police report. 

PCSO Smith couldn’t attend but PC Recchia and PCSO Fee attended on her behalf 
PC Recchia said that the most of the children and their parents involved in throwing 
the tarmac in to the garden in Pallett Hill from the cemetery have been spoken to. 
They were only 7 years old and so are under the age of criminal responsibility. Since 
the police have been in contact with them there have been no more incidents. PC 
Recchia checked with the Parish Council whether the pile of tarmac that had been 
used for missiles is to be removed. Cllr Campbell said Coiln has been to look at it 
and will be removing it soon.  
The police have been carrying out passing patrols and will do so during the half term 
holiday. 
PC Recchia also mentioned that a number of wooden bollards along the length of the 
Playing Field at the Sports Pavilion have been broken. CCTV footage of the culprits 
has been obtained. 
 
Report from 30th June 2023 – 28th September 2023 
13 Crimes reported -   
1 Crime/Stalking/Harassment 
4 Crimes/ Criminal Damage  
1 Crime/Theft  
5 Crimes/violence    
2 Crimes/Fraud  
Crimes report for the same period last year = 31 
5 Anti-Social Behaviour Reports –  
1 ASB personal  
3 ASB nuisance 
1 ASB environment  
Anti-Social Report for the same period last year = 10 
Other reports 
1 Road Related 
1 Highway Disruption 
1 Road Traffic Collision 



1 Administration Report 
All other reports for the same period last year = 15 
16 Person/Safety /Warning reports – 
1 Abandoned 999 calls 
7 Suspicious Circumstance calls    
4 Concerns related calls 
1 Animal related call  
1 Domestic related call 
1 Missing Person call 
1 Sounding Alarm call 
All other warnings reported in the same period last year = 29  
 
Coffee with a Copper 
Please come to see me at the Thrift shop in Booth Hall on Tuesdays.  Come and 
have a chat about any issues or advice you need. 
Tuesday 17th October – 1100-1200 
Tuesday 28th November – 1100-1200 
Tuesday 19th December – 1100-1200 
Tuesday 23rd January – 1100-1200 
Tuesday 20th February – 1100-1200 
Also 
Come and see me on a Thursday at the Community Café at Booth Hall 
Thursday 5th October 
Thursday 9th November 
Thursday 7th December 
Between 1000 – 1100hrs 
 
Times and dates may change due to duty requirements. 
Project Servator is up and running in Richmondshire. 
We will be here, unannounced.  We can be at any place, anytime and anywhere.    
North Yorkshire Community Messaging    
This is a free system that allows people to receive the latest crime notifications and 
community news in their neighbourhoods.  People can register on www.nycm.co.uk     
Contact North Yorkshire Police 
Please visit our website www.northyorkshire.police.uk for advice regarding Crime 
Prevention and safety advice.  
Emergency - 999 
National 24hr non-emergency number 101  
- 101 calls cost 15 pence per call from mobile or landline,  
 regardless of length of call  
Call ‘Crimestoppers’ anonymously on 0800 555 111 
Contact Details: PCSO 3521 Di Smith 
diane.smith3521@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk 
 

3.2 North Yorkshire Council  
Cllr Les – North Yorkshire Council have to produce a Local Plan within 5 years. 
Within the next year there will be a call for sites for development. Any land can be put 
forward for development but it will not necessarily be accepted for development. 
MOTTO have now put in 2 separate planning applications for development of the 
lorry park at Barton for lorries only and the rest area at Scotch Corner for cars and 
coaches.  

http://www.nycm.co.uk/
http://www.northyorkshire.police.uk/
mailto:diane.smith3521@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk


Road Chef have still not come back to NYC with a proposal for the use of the s106 
money to develop an offsite area to mitigate the disturbance of the wildlife and 
ecology at the proposed Motorway Service site at junction 52. Until they do this the 
plans cannot be brought back before the planning committee. 
 

4. Minutes 

 Proposer: Cllr Ryan   Seconder: Cllr Bhatti 

5. Matters arising.  

David Fryer has contacted the clerk to say that a neighbour that attends 
Northallerton’s, Men’s without Sheds group has offered to donate a bench they are 
repairing to replace the broken one at the Brough Meadows, Swale Lane corner 
(Mentioned last month). 
The Councillors thanked the group for this. The Clerk suggested that they should 
give a donation to them.  £50 was agreed on. 
Cllr Ryan asked if there had been any response to the advert for co-option of another 
Parish Councillor – The Clerk said that she has had no response. 
The Clerk has received the results of the Village in Bloom competition. Unfortunately, 
the Village didn’t win. Moulton were 1st, Bellerby 2nd and Scorton 3rd. 

6. Current Issues.  

6.1 Playpark Annual Inspection Report. 
The Annual inspection was carried out at the beginning of September. A number of 
issues were raised. 
The fence in King’s Close Play Park between the play area and Mowbray Road is in 
a very poor state of repair and is broken in places. Cllr Campbell has asked Colin to 
take a look. He said it would cost £700. It needs doing before it gets any worse.  
Proposed Cllr Ryan, Seconded Cllr Bhatti. 
A number of the wooden posts have strimming damage marks on. Cllr Campbell will 
mention this to Colin. 
In Arena View play park, the trees are over hanging the swings. Cllr Campbell has 
asked Colin to trim these back. 

6.2 Pay Phone Removal Consultation. 
The Clerk has been contacted by NYC to make sure that the Parish Council is aware 
of the potential removal of payphones by British Telecom from certain villages 
including Catterick. A 90-day removal notice has been put in the effected phone 
boxes.  
NYC want to know the thoughts of the Parish Council. 
The Council was initially contacted by B.T in 2019. At this time the Council agreed on 
the removal of the box. 
Data from B.T shows there is good mobile phone coverage in the village and that the 
phone has only be used 8 times over the last 12 months. 
The Councillors once again agreed that the pay phone could be removed and that 
they did not want the opportunity to buy the box for £1. 
The Clerk will complete the survey. 

6.3 Cemetery and Pallett Hill 
This was covered in the police report. 



7. Parish Finance 

7.1 The periodic accounts. 
These were circulated prior to the meeting and approved and accepted by the 
members. 
Proposed: Cllr Campbell   Seconded: Cllr Ryan 

8 Correspondence.   

A resident has asked the clerk if the Parish Council knew what had happened to the 
quoits team that used to play on the green. 
Unfortunately, none of the Councillors present knew. The Parish Council mended the 
quoits squares a few years ago to make them safe but had no other information. 

9. Planning Application. 

10. Minor Matters. 

The Clerk asked if the Parish Councillors would like her to order two poppy wreathes 
for Remembrance Sunday. They agreed to this. Cllr Campbell asked if there were 
any other designs of wreathes apart from the basic one we get. The Clerk will take a 
look on the British Legion website and send out some information before she buys 
them. 
Cllr Ryan asked what was happening about the parades on Remembrance Sunday. 
The Rev Lindsay has contacted the Clerk and said that she has been in touch with 
Marne Barracks but they are unable to help and that the regiment would prefer a 
service at church followed by the wreath laying at Low Green only. The public would 
have to stay on the footpaths as there would be no road closures. 
 
 
Meeting closed at 20.00 
 
Date of next meeting Monday 6th November 2023  
 
 
 Signed 
 
 
 
 Dated 
 
 


